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rdek vehicle
 round-up is back

If you have an old car or truck kicking around 
your property that you’d like to get rid of, now 
is the time!
We will accept all old car and truck hulks. No 
recreational vehicles, industrial vehicles (like 
busses, dump trucks or logging trucks), scrap 
metal or auto parts will be accepted. Vehicles 
do not need to be in running condition.
The registration deadline to have your vehicle 
on the list is Friday, September 2, 2011.
Contact Lynne Newhouse at the RDEK at 
489-6900 or 1-888-478-7335 to have a vehicle 
registration form sent to you or download from 
our website: www.rdek.bc.ca 
The vehicles will be picked up between July 
and October 
and will be 
sent to a metal 
recycler. 

“The Historic Kootenay River” is an his-
torical /interpretive photo essay com-
memorating the Kootenay River,a  major 
tributary of the Columbia River Basin; the 
Ktunaxa, First Nation People of the area; 
the Bicentennial of David Thompson’s 
Exploration of the Columbia Plateau; the 
Sternwheel  Steamers that plied the Koo-
tenay River and the 2011 David Thomp-
son Columbia Brigade. The project is a 
“Recognized David Thompson Bicenten-
nial  Event.”

The 2011 David Thompson Columbia 
Brigade was an integral partner in the 
grand opening for  “The Historic Kootenay 
River”  Interpretive sign.  On the 3rd day 
of its six week voyage to the Pacific the 
brigade arrived at Bummer’s Flats under 
the deepest blue sky. Local hospitality 
was generous, starting with breakfast at 
dawn in Wasa followed by refreshments 
at noon to greet the paddlers. The festive 
atmosphere was contagious and drew the 
crowd into the spell of the past as ten big 

canoes rounded  the bend. Black Pow-
der signalled their arrival and honoured 
guest Chief of the St. Mary’s Band as she 
stepped ashore from the Ktunaxa canoe. 
Other honoured guests greeting the bri-
gade included the mayor of Kimberley, 
the Manager of the Conservancy Land 
Program, Funding Partner representatives 
and Joseph Cross, contributing artist.  An 
RCMP  Constable  welcomed guests upon 
their arrival.

A tribute to the enduring roots of com-
munity, a “Single Vision” came to frui-
tion during the Grand Opening for “The 
Historic Kootenay River” Interpretive Sign 
nine months to the day from its concep-
tion. It was nurtured by the exemplary in-
terest and support of its Partners until its 
completion. Proudly, it stands at Middle 
Bummer’s Flats adjacent to the Kootenay 
River commemorating local history!

Thank-you!  Most Sincerely,
 Cheryl Warren Bradford M.Ed.
Project Co-ordinator and Proposal Dev.

The Historic Kootenay River
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News from the Pews
By Pastor Gary Semenyna

Wasa Lake 
Cottage Owners

Association

Contact Greg Hladun

greg.hladun@telus.net

for information

I want to let you know about what will be happening this summer.  We 
will be having a “Family Film Night” on Saturday evenings.  The Lions have 
been very gracious and have allowed us to use the Lion’s Beer Garden area 
to show the movies.  The weekends that the Lions grounds will be rented, 
we will either show the movie at the Church or cancel it for that weekend.   
This is your invitation to join us on Saturday Evenings at 7:00 p.m. to see a 
movie that will be approproiate for all ages of the family, such as “Cars” or 
“Training a Dragon.”  We are trusting that visitors from the camp grounds 
will come out and be 
a part of this evening as 
well.   We will have posters 
up during the summer, 
so you can see what is 
playing and come out 
and join us.  The popcorn 
and movie will be free for those who attend, and we are hoping to have 
some soft drinks or juice that can be purchased.  

If you have any question about the Family Film Night, or any spiritual 
question, feel free to give me a call at 250-422-3344.  You are all welcome 
to come and “check out” the Church, we meet on Sunday mornings at 
10:30 a.m.  Trust that you will have a great summer.  

 Pastor Gary Semenyna

"This is your invitation to join us on 
Saturday evenings at 7:00 p.m. to see a 
movie that will be approproiate for all 
ages of the family..."

Irene Atwood
We wish to express our heartfelt condolences 

 to Danny and Tyrell Atwood (Katrina and Shelby).

Words cannot express our sadness and sorrow for your loss. 
Irene will be missed.

Sincerely  Y our Friends
			     Y our Neighbours
					      and Your Community

VICTIM SERVICES is available to your community 
to provide support and assistance to those 
who have been impacted  by crime, trauma  or  
tragedy.  We offer emotional support, practical 
help, information and assistance to victims, their 
families and their communities.

HELP       STARTS       HERE...                       HELP       STARTS       HERE...

Call Anytime 24/7

250.427.5621

Open for the Season!

∙  New this year: "Starters"...  
Cranberry Jalapeno Prawns  

∙  the "Skook" Nachos    
∙  Steaks    ∙  Wraps    ∙  Ribs  

  ∙  And More!

Noon - 8pm
250-422-3563

4527 Hwy 93/95
Skookumchuk, BC
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Advertising Rates Per Issue

1 column width............$15.00
	       or $60.00 / 5 issues
	   or $120.00 / 10 issues
2 column width............$25.00
3 column width............$35.00
Full Page.....................$45.00
Supply your own page..$20.00

(1 Column width = 2.5”)

For more information or 
to place an ad, please 
contact Wendy Davis 

(250.422.3060 or 
 jw_davis@shaw.ca)

To receive a newsletter by e-
mail contact Patti King
(pattiking@shaw.ca)

Tri-Village Buzz Newsletter
Box 169

Wasa, BC   V0B 2K0

Glenn Johnson
250.489.4213

www.kootenaykwikprint.com

Need an insert for the Tri-
Village Buzz Newsletter?

Contact Glenn for great rates 
and great service!

Editor's Corner

TRI- VILLAGE BUZZ 
 NEWS TEAM

  Editor / Advertising  
	 Wendy Davis
	 250.422.3060
	 jw_davis@shaw.ca

 Treasurer 
	 Diana Perih
	 250.422.3504

  Email Coordinator
	 Patti King
	 250.422.3007
	 pattiking@shaw.ca

  Item Coordinator
	 Lorraine Hagen
	 250.422.3667
	 lhagen@flexibb.com

  Folders
	 Helen and Ken Maine
	 Vi Cockell
 
 Proof Reader
	 Terry Marvel

  Article Submitters
	 Vi Cockell
	 Ruth Dovell
	 Bev Falkiner
	 Kathy Miles-Boue 
	 Ken Miles           
	 Naomi Miller
	 Gurudev Hamseh Nandatha
	 Brenda Rauch
	 Gary Semenyna

The "Tri-Village Buzz Newsletter Committee" met for the very 
first time in June.  We had a very productive meeting and I am 
very grateful for the exciting new ideas and recommendations.  
In September I will introduce the members of the committe.  

September's newsletter will see some very exciting changes, we 
will be adding  at least 3 new columns by some very capable writers 
within our community.  We'll also be running photo and writing 
contests with some amazing prizes. Watch for some interesting 
new "fillers" including a "Cheers but no Jeeers" section where 
you can send an accolade to a friend or neighbour.  The ever so 
popular "Wasa What's It?"  will continue with a newly assigned 
photographer. Depending on the interest, I'd also like to include 
a "Classified" section which will include "Lost and Found".  In an 
effort to increase communication, we will be requesting regular 
submissions from the Wasa Lake Land Improvement Distrist 
(WLLID) and BC Parks.  

Thank you to everybody for your encouraging emails and remember 
if you have any ideas for interesting addition,let me know.  Happy 
summer.  everybody and we'll be back in September!

Sincerely,
Wendy
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250.422.9223

WaZZa
P i

Tues, Fr i & Sat
5pm - 9pm

• variety of toppings

• !2" and 14" sizes

• dine in or take out

• ice cream available

250.422.3366

Hours:
 Tuesday to Sunday
 10 am to 8 pm

Offering breakfast, 
lunch and dinner 

and an assortment of 
delicious desserts!

Find us on FacebookStarting July 11th Open
9 am - 9 pm 

7 days a week

Tuesday to Sunday
10 am to 8pm
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RESIDENTIAL DETAILS SPECIAL FEATURES

ID # 166061

**FANTASTIC BUILDING LOTS FOR SALE
IN DESIRABLE WASA LAKE AREA**
OFFERS OVER $180,000 WILL BE

ENTERTAINED**

$180,000
Buck Crescent Wasa

SELLER NAME: Doug Ross
SELLER PHONE: 250-422-9272

Bedrooms: 0
Bathrooms: 0
Zoning: R1
Watersource: Well

Exterior:

Interior:

Included:

250-423-3380

RESIDENTIAL DETAILS SPECIAL FEATURES

ID # 166060

DEVELOPMENT OPPORTUNITY - 48 acres
of subdividable land at Wasa Lake - All

reasonable offers considered.

$2,550,000
6260 Wolf Creek Road Wasa
SELLER NAME: Doug Ross

SELLER PHONE: 250-422-9272

Age: 30
Levels: 2
Bedrooms: 3
Bathrooms: 2
Space: 2,000 sq. ft. (186 m2)
Flooring: Carpet, Hardwood, Linoleum
Foundation: Poured Concrete
Heat Method: Baseboard
Heat Energy: Electricity, Wood
Zoning: RS1
Lot Size: 2,090,880sq. ft. / 48.00 ac (194,243 
m2)
Watersource: Natural Resource, Well

Exterior:
Deck or Patio
Landscaped
Storage Shed
Water View

Interior:
Air Conditioning
Central Vacuum
Fireplace
Formal Dining
Jet Tub

Included:
Ceiling Fans
Clothes Dryer

Clothes Washer
Deep Freeze
Dishwasher
Garage Door Opener
Light Fixtures
Microwave Oven
Refrigerator
Stove Top
Window Coverings

250-423-3380

RESIDENTIAL DETAILS SPECIAL FEATURES
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of subdividable land at Wasa Lake - All

reasonable offers considered.

$2,550,000
6260 Wolf Creek Road Wasa
SELLER NAME: Doug Ross

SELLER PHONE: 250-422-9272
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Bathrooms: 2
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Flooring: Carpet, Hardwood, Linoleum
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Heat Method: Baseboard
Heat Energy: Electricity, Wood
Zoning: RS1
Lot Size: 2,090,880sq. ft. / 48.00 ac (194,243 
m2)
Watersource: Natural Resource, Well

Exterior:
Deck or Patio
Landscaped
Storage Shed
Water View

Interior:
Air Conditioning
Central Vacuum
Fireplace
Formal Dining
Jet Tub
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Clothes Dryer

Clothes Washer
Deep Freeze
Dishwasher
Garage Door Opener
Light Fixtures
Microwave Oven
Refrigerator
Stove Top
Window Coverings

250-423-3380

RESIDENTIAL DETAILS
Zoning:   R1
Watersource: Well

2



Tri-Village Buzz 5July 2011Issue 141

G
Y
M

 H
O

U
R
S
 A

N
D

 IN
FO

In the morning 7:30 am to 8:30 am...
	 Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays
	 Sonia Blackwell 250.422.9201

Safety guidelines and things you need to know:

◘ Minimum of 2 people in the Gym at all times

◘ All users must sign in with date and time 

◘ All users must sign a Wasa Recreation 
Programs User Waiver located at the 
sign- in desk

◘ All users are required to wear “gym 
shoes” - no street shoes permitted

◘ All users must use the safety key 
on the Walking Machines 

◘ Cost is a loonie or twoonie

◘ Have fun and be safe!

We’re open to suggestions, give us a call 
if you know 2 or more people that would 
like to attend at a time not indicated.

The Wasa Recreation Society’s 
main objective is to generate 
funds to keep the Wasa Hall 
running. Wasa Recreation Society 
members meet in the basement 
of the Wasa Hall in the Quilters 
Room on the last Tuesday of 
each month. Everyone is invited 
to attend.

Listed below are some of the 
user groups and contacts:
• Hall Rentals and Information
	 Karen Markus 250.422.3514
	 Sandy Kay 250.422.3288 

• Gym
	 Sonia Blackwell 250.422.9201

• TOPS
	 Susan 250.422.3510

• Library
	 Brenda Rauch 
    250.422.3335

	 In addition, BINGO’s are held 
on the second Tuesday of each 
month at the Wasa Hall. Early bird 
starts at 6:45 pm and regular at 
7:00 pm.
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   Ne w LOCATION!! 

Box 53, Wasa BC  V0B2 K0

This month I was hoping to wish everyone a happy summer and that was 
going to be it ... but you know all about Murphy’s Law!  Here we are again 
after facing challenges this spring with the septic system that we believed 
had been fixed, but simply haven’t been. WHAT THE HECK IS WRONG 
anyway? My father- in- law used to say, GIVE ME STRENGTH and that’s 
what we need about now, because our smelly problem is a mystery to all 
of our experts. Thank goodness we have terrific community angels like 
Mike Reimer, Don Konschuh, Laurie Kay, JC McPhee and Jack Davis who 
just won’t give up until the problem is solved. Mike is going to change the 
vent stack, Don is fixing the ice machine both these changes we hope will 
help, thank you guys!

Have you seen the floors? They are so shiny you could actually check your 
makeup! Thanks to Bonny Meena and her daughter Candy.

Jane continues to keep things well stocked and in fine shape thanks Jane.  
We just couldn’t keep going without so many super people.

Recreation Society Bingo continues ALL through the summer so be sure 
to mark the second Tuesday of the month. It’s a really good time and 
everyone is invited. Without the commitment of our amazing BINGO 
GANG this event couldn’t happen. MANY, MANY THANKS to each one of 
you! 

That’s it for another month I hope summer will soon be on our shores! 

Always remember it’s your hall too!
Yours truly, 
Sandy Kay, Vice President

•  Windows and Doors
•  Lumber and paint
•  Metal Roofing and Siding
•  Bobcat Services
•  Cement-Rebar-Insulation
•  Delivery Available

everyday

savings
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Low Impact Classes
Come join us during July for a new low impact class.     

Bring a mat, hand weights, and your water bottle.

Wasa Community Hall
Every Wednesday at 7 am – 8 am

Drop in     $10.00

Minimum class size is three, so bring a friend!
Call Shannon for more information 250-422-3403

  

MAKE IT YOUR KIND OF FITNESS!
www.jazzercise.com
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Ch
ase Saddle and Leath

er

Dan Chase

250.426.5517

·  custom saddles, tack and 
repairs

·  custom products
also include bags and belts

824-6 Avenue
Kimberley, BC
V1A 2W3 

toechase@shaw.ca
www.chasesaddle.com

We are pleased to announce that for 
the 12th consecutive year The Wasa 
Lions Community Initiative Committee 
has received funding to support 
eligible R.D.E.K. Area E residents and 
groups in a variety of activities. 

Funding for the current year is 
$12, 219.88

Grants from June 1st 2011 to May 
31st 2012 are available in three broad 
areas:

Community activities and A.	
facilities

Youth and adult educational B.	
assistance

Youth and adult health and C.	
recreation.   Last year the 
programme assisted 31 Area 
E groups or individuals for a 
variety of activities within the 
above broad areas.

Area E consists of the communities 
of Wasa, Ta Ta Creek, Skookumchuck, 
Meadowbrook, St. Mary Lake and 
parts of Wycliffe.  A committee of 
representatives from the Area E 
communities receives applications and 

distributes funds to those meeting the 
criteria. All applications will be read 
and those successful will be contacted. 
Grants do not necessarily cover all 
requested amounts.

Applications are available at The Wasa 
Gas Station. Please check the criteria 
to ensure that you are eligible.

Community Initiatives Committee 
members:

∙ Susan McCarthy (Chair) 
   250.422.3550 Wasa
∙ Julie Kneller 250.422.3448
∙ Laurie Kay 250.422.3288
∙ Betty L Barrett 250.427.0386
  Meadowbrook
∙ Hans Kaufmann 250.422.3754
  Skookumchuck
∙ Dean Buchignani 250.422.3272
  Ta Ta Creek
∙ St. Mary Lake/ Wycliffe
   to be appointed

The committee would like to thank The 
Columbia Basin Trust and the R.D.E.K. 
for their support over the years of 
this valuable, appreciated funding 
programme.

Wasa Lions Community Initiatives Programme Receives 
2011-2012 C. B. T. Funding

The WLLID has requested that 
the RDEK undertake an Aquifer 
study for the Wasa Lake area.

The Hansen Chanel Flood 
Mitigation gate which protects 
Wasa Lake from sudden rises in 
river levels has been tampered 
with again. Thanks to Bill Wilson 
the obstruction has been 
removed.

Government Student Grant 
funding was not received this 
year due to the abundance of 
groups requesting funds.

Submitted by Sharon Prinz 
WLLID

wasa lake land 
improvement district 

(wllid)

Question from Natasha Wilson
"I have a question for Vi's Gardening 
Column. I have tried twice to transplant 
Lilac bushes and everytime the Lilac 
bush died. I am told they are a weed 
and they should grow anywhere, 
anytime.  I have wonderful memories 
associated with Lilac bushes and I really 
want some growing on my property."
Vi's Response:
With regards to planting lilacs, the best 
time to transplant is early spring and 
make sure you get lots of the roots.  Dig 
a large hole, use good soil then add a pail 
of water. Place bush and fill with soil .  
Hope this works! Good luck and have a 
great summer!
Question from Wendy Davis
"I have a 4 year old Northstar Cherry 
tree that was doing great up until last 
fall.  The trunk of the tree has now split 
and most of the tree looks dead.  Has 
anyone experienced this?  If anyone has 
any ideas or recommendations on how 
to bring this poor tree back to life, I'd 
really appreciate hearing from you."

If you need help or have a gardening 
hint, call me at 250.422.3060 or 

email:  jw_davis@shaw.ca

Gardening 
Help & Hints

Cabin on the
Kootenay River

For Sale

Lot 7, Springbrook Resort
4527 Hwy 93/95, Skookumchuck

www.cabinsforsale.ca
250-422-3563

this is a joint ownership development of shared interest
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RDEK News 
By Area E Director Jane Walter

RDEK News 

Main Office 
19 – 24 Avenue South 
Cranbrook BC  V1C 3H8 
Ph: 250-489-2791 •  Fax: 250-489-1287 

 

 
Toll Free: 1-888-478-7335 

Email: info@rdek.bc.ca  •  Website:  www.rdek.bc.ca  

Columbia Valley Office 
Box 2319, 4956 Athalmer Road 

Invermere BC  V0A 1K0 
Ph: 250-342-0063 • Fax: 250-342-0064

File: She 505 002

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
March 11, 2011

FOUR CANDIDATES IN THE RUNNING AS AREA E BY-ELECTION NEARS

Four candidates have put their names forward for the April 16th Electoral Area E By-Election.

“The nomination period closed today at 4:00pm,” says Chief Election Officer, Lee-Ann Crane. “The 

candidates for the position of Electoral Area E Director, in alphabetical order, are as follows: Wilma 

Croisdale, Sharon Mielnichuk, Jane Walter and Jim Westwood.”

There will be advance voting opportunities on Wednesday, April 6, 2011 and Thursday, April 14, 2011 

from 8:00am to 8:00pm at the Wasa Community Centre. General voting will be held Saturday, April 16, 

2011 from 8:00am to 8:00pm at the Kimberley Pentecostal Church, S. Jensen residence in Ta Ta Creek, 

and Wasa Community Centre.

“We do have information on the By-Election on our website www.rdek.bc.ca, including voter qualifications, 

voting locations and times, and details on mail ballot voting,” adds Crane. “Our office is also open from 

8:30am to 4:30pm Monday to Friday and I encourage anyone with questions to call me or Deputy Chief 

Election Officer, Shannon Moskal. We are here to help.”

Area E covers the communities of Wasa, Ta Ta Creek, Skookumchuck, Meadowbrook, St. Mary Lake and 

rural Kimberley.

The By-Election is required under the Local Government Act following the sudden passing of Area E 

Director Norm Walter in early December. 

-30-

For More Information Contact: Lee-Ann Crane
Chief Election Officer
250.489.2791

Doug Ford Zoning Amendment 
Application
This application did not proceed.  I 
received several emails and phone 
calls regarding this application and 
the majority of residents asked for 
an Official Community Plan to be 
completed for the WASA – TATA 
CREEK – SKOOKUMCHUCK – 
SHEEP CREEK area.  There was 
also great concern regarding the 
groundwater.  During the Board 
Meeting, several Directors spoke 
about their water concerns and the 
potential impact on the community.  
Concerns regarding the aquifer 
rating were also heard.  I was 
apprehensive to give my support 
to the application because if the 
application were approved and 
we were to find out later that the 
groundwater could be compromised 
we could not change the zoning or 
reverse the application.  The only 
way in which the development could 
not go forward was if the Ministry of 
Transportation would not allow Mr. 
Ford to subdivide. 

I am aware that many residents 
were not in favor of this potential 
development, but I am hoping to 
work with the residents, business 
owners, developers and the Wasa 
Lake Land Improvement District 
(WLLID) to generate funding to 
support the completion of an Aquifer 
Study.

Official Community Plan
I will continue to pursue the RDEK's 
approval to create an Official 
Community Plan in 2012.  This 

process will allow area residents 
the opportunity to be heard, to 
ask questions and to utimately 
participate in deciding how our 
communities will proceed.  Once 
the Official Community Plan and 
the Aquifer Study have been 
completed,  the RDEK Board will 
have a much clearer undertstanding 
of what the community wants 
and what will be safe for both the 
community and the lake. 

Cosmetic Pesticide Ban
The RDEK Board voted to support 
Provincial Bill 203, The Cosmetic 
Pesticide Ban. 

Wasa Columbaria 
The RDEK Board has applied for a 
"Request for a Certificate of Public 
Interest" to establish a Columbaria 
at the Wasa Memorial Garden.

Special Thank You
I would like to thank Bill Wilson for 
keeping the flood gate closed at the 
Hanson Channel.  Also, I'd like to 
thank Cheryl Warren- Bradford for 
all of her hard work on the beautiful 
commemorative sign at Bummer’s 
Flats.  If you haven't seen it, please 
try to make some time to go down 
and see it.

A Grant In Aid was approved for 
Kimberley Nordic Ski Club.

Please drive safely and have a 
wonderful summer!

Hello to Everyone
You are invited to join the 

children and grandchildren of
Bill and Sandy Wilson

to celebrate their
Golden Wedding Anniversary

Friday, July 29th, 2011
From 1pm to 5pm

at the home of  
Bill & Sandy in Wasa, BC

Bring a smile, a lawn chair  a 
story or photo to share.

Your presence is the only present 
they need!

Please RSVP by 
Friday, July 15th:

bill.sandy50yrs@gmail.com
If you have photos, 

please scan and send to this 
email address.

In fifty years together
They've shared so many things
Come and help us celebrate
The joy that friends can bring!

Wasa Community Church
~ Pastor Gary Semenyna ~

office:  250.422.3344
home:  250.422.9226

Sunday 
Worship Service 

10:30 am

Thursday 
Bible Study

7:00 pm.
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History Bytes
by Naomi Miller

First Plane over the Rockies

	 The British Columbia Branch 
of the Aerial League (a fancy name 
for a Flying Club) soon after WW 
I , set their sights on conquering 
the space between Vancouver and 
southern Alberta.  There were no 
groomed and designated airfields in 
those days.  A route was formulated 
with suitable landing sites where 
refuelling could be done. This was 
a cooperative effort of newspaper 
editors in Vancouver, Lethbridge and 
Calgary and the town of Golden, 
BC.  A group of recently discharged 
Royal Flying Corps pilots vied for the 
opportunity to make that challenging 
flight in a 90 HP Curtiss JN4, “flying 
Jennie”.  These were the planes used 
to train Canadian and US pilots for 
service in the first World War.  The 
only change to the plane was the 
addition of a 12 gallon fuel tank to 
extend flight time to four hours at 
75 mph. Names were put into a hat 
and the winner was Captain Ernest 
Hoy DFC. 

	 Captain Hoy attempted to make 
the flight on Monday, August 4, 1919 
but turned around at Chilliwack due 
to heavy cloud formation.

	 He set off again from Minoru 
Park race track in Richmond at 
4:30 am on August 7, 1919, was 
seen over Chilliwack at 5 am, and 
reached Vernon safely to refuel 
at 7:18 am. The citizens of Grand 
Forks welcomed him at 10:34 am. 
Cranbrook  “received him with great 
acclaim” at 2:05 pm. And he left 
again at 3:25 pm. (The landing strip 
was likely where Theatre Road runs 
today.)

	 Hoy set his course for Lethbridge, 
experiencing great difficulty because 
his plane had a ceiling of only 7000 

feet. The pilot had to sneak through 
passes praying that there were no 
sudden up or down drafts. The whole 
population of Lethbridge cheered 
him on as he set off for Calgary. 
Dusk was setting in. There were 
flares in Bowness Park and headlights 
turned on by the car owners waiting 
to greet the plane. The entire flight 
took 16 hours 42 minutes of which 
four hours were used for socializing 
and refuelling and 12 hours and 34 
minutes  were airborne.

	 Captain Hoy stayed in Calgary 
until August 11th. He planned to fly 
home by a more northerly route 
over Banff, Field, Golden, Revelstoke 
and westward. He left Calgary at 
9:50 am and set down in a field in 
Golden at 12:30 pm. As he attempted 
to launch, bouncing through the 
stubble of Tom King`s freshly cut 
oat patch, the crowd gasped as the 
Jenny lurched and a wing broke 
off. The distressed pilot admitted he 
could not make repairs so the plane 
was shipped back to Vancouver via 
railway car.   Captain Hoy claimed 
the honour of being the first to cross 
the Rocky Mountains, both ways, by 
plane.  He flew solo on a wing and 
a prayer. We are grateful to him and 
his cohorts for those cautious initial 
flights which preceded our current 
ease of transportation.

	 Cranbrook had a designated 
airstrip by 1932. The Wasa-Kimberley 
airstrip became official in 1939. 
Commercial flights commenced in 
1947. Air travel over the mountain 
ranges of British Columbia has 
gradually become safer with 
larger planes, organized ground 
support, weather reports, radio 
communication and familiarity with 
the terrain.  

KOOTENAY MONUMENT INSTALLATIONS

Granite & Bronze Memorials,
Dedication Plaques,

Benches, Memorial Walls,
Gravesite Restorations,

Sales & Installations

In-Home Consultation

or Visit our Showroom

6379 Highway 95A
Ta Ta Creek, BC

250.422.3414
1-800-477-9996

myra@kootenaymonument.ca

Thank you
Thank you to those lions members  

and the resident volunteers who 
keep the grass trimmed along the 

Lions trail.   
Keep up the great work!!!

1-877-422-3563
4527 Highway 93/95

Skookumchuk, BC
www.springbrookresort.com

Springbrook
Resort

RV Lots and Cabins
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The Lions Den
The Wasa & District Lions are ready to enjoy a quiet 
summer, having only two meetings scheduled during 
July and August, each on the third Tuesday.  The only 
scheduled activities we have planned over the summer 
are the pancake breakfasts we will be working.  At this 
time, we would like to thank the community for their 
support during our activities and events over the past 
few months.  The next event scheduled will be our 
Annual Franks ‘N Thanks get together.

Get Well Greetings
All members of the Wasa & District Lions Club would 
like to send out a “Get Well Soon” shout-out to member 
Lolly Gay.   She has broken some bones but her lively 
spirit and great sense of humour remain intact!   We all 
wish you a speedy recovery, Lolly, and will help you out 
in any way we can.   We look forward to seeing you out 
and about soon.

We wish everyone 
 a very safe 
 and happy summer!

June 25 Wasa Historical Society

July 2 Wasa Recreation Society

July 9 Wasa Community Library

July 16 T.O.P.S.

July 23 Wasa Community Library

July 30 Wasa & District Lions

August 6 Wasa Pubbers

August 13 Wasa Country Quilters

August 20 T.O.P.S

August 27 Wasa Gym

Sept 3 Wasa Historical Society

2011 Pancake Breakfast Schedule

• Snow Removal Service • Landscape Design • Rock Retaining Walls/Patios 
• Limited Access/Confined Space Work • Compact Track Excavator 
• Skid Steer • Stump Removal • Debris Removal • Site Prep
• IIABC Certified Irrigation Technician

SERVING THE KOOTENAYS SINCE 2001

Vendors Wanted

2nd Annual

~John Boltz~
Memorial

Kettle River Run

∙  July 16, 2011

∙  8:00 am

∙  Riverfront Park, 

   Kettle River near Midway, BC

Help us help victims of Bone Cancer
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Pet's Place

Meet Wick!
(Wendy and Dick - part 
owners)
4 years ago Wicky was 
found abandoned on 
a roadside turnout and 
Dick came to her rescue. 
She is part border collie 
and black lab and is one 
of the most loyal and 
obidient dogs around. 
Wick enjoys a great  life with Dick and Joyce Davis.  
PS My half of the dog doesn't bark or make a mess!

John L. Boltz like so many others was an ordinary man, who led an 
ordinary life. He didn't do anything heroic, he just lived his life the best 
he could within the laws of God and the laws of the government. John 
spent most of his time doing ordinary things, working and raising a 
family.  That was until he was diagnosed with cancer that metastasized 
into the bone.  Three months before he died and too late for John, the 
family found out about the drug Pamidronate.

To donate or to register please contact:
∙  www.midwaylibrary.bc.ca 
∙  email:  kettleriverrun@gmail.com
∙  More info Faye at Wasa Country Pub 250.422.-3381

w☻i☻c☻k



Clarifying your perception

is possible

Any event happens because it 
cannot not happen, and if you 
really understand this, with all 
your intelligence, you will become 
less and less indignant, and, more 
and more, you will accept what 
happens rather than rejecting or 
refusing it. One must reflect upon 
the following truth: “one always 
attracts to oneself the events of 
one’s life”, and this, no matter 
what they are. In fact, consciously 
or unconsciously, you attract to you 
all the events of your life. Even 
more, you attract to you what you 
are afraid of as much as what you 
desire. It is not easy to understand 
this, especially when one goes 
through adverse situations that the 
mind qualifies as unjust. If the word 
“acceptance” seems inaccessible to 
you, then replace it by “seeing and 

recognizing what is as it is”. What 

you like or dislike never changes 
the nature of situations. Even if 
your mind makes you believe that 
your emotions related a situation 
are part of the situation, it is never 
true! The situation is always brand 
new; your emotions are old emotions 
that come from your past. If you 
train yourself to catch your mind in 
the process of covering reality with 
ancient emotions that you already 
carried within you before an event, 
you will realize that the event is just 
the event, and a part of you deforms 
it through the weight of your past. 
In all cases the event remains as it 
is and, to respond to it properly, 
you need to remove from the facts 
everything that your mind makes 
up about them. This is valid for any 
situation and any relationship that 
you can have with anyone. 

To act in a just and perfect way, 
keep your attention on yourself to 
see what kind of emotion unrelated 

to the situation rises in you. 
Then put them aside and focus 
your attention on the situation, 
or the person in front of you. Do 
this to remain present and really 
perceive the facts as they are 
without deforming them through 
what you want or do not want, like 
or dislike.

From there, you will keep a clear 
perception of everything that simply 
happens and you will be astonished 
by your ability to handle everything 
smoothly and peacefully, no matter 
what.

Try it every time you can remember, 
and you will see miracles unfold in 
your life.

May the Divine Consciousness assist 
you in all the challenges of life.
Warmly yours in the Lord
OM OM OM
Guruji Hamsah Nandatha
Adi Vajra Shambhasalem Ashram – 
Wasa, BC
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From the Ashram
Words of Wisdom

Fanny’s Favorites

Soak overnight in water, 3 cups small white beans.

Rinse, drain and add fresh water and boil for 45 minutes (reserve water).

In crockpot or bean pot place 4 pieces salt pork (approx 1 " cubes) in 
bottom of pot, add 1/2 of beans, layer remaining salt pork and beans.

Dissolve: 3 Tbsp Brown Sugar and 3/4 tsp dried mustard in 1 Tbsp water. 
Pour on top of beans.  Pour approx. 1/2 cup molasses over bean mixutre.
(Fanny sometimes also adds maple syrup!)

Add enough of the reserved (bean) water to cover beans.  Cover and bake 
at 275° for approx 6 hours.  Add water throughout and do not allow beans 
to dry out. Beans are ready when soft.

This receipe is truly one of Fanny's Favorites!

Boston Baked Beans

250.422.9223

Tues, Fr i & Sat
5pm - 9pm

WaZZa
P i

• variety of toppings

• !2" and 14" sizes

• dine in or take out

• ice cream available

Starting July 11th

OPEN
12 pm - 10 pm
7 days a week
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July 2011
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

 1
Yoga

2
Pancake 
Breakfast

3
Church

4 5 
Quilters

6
TOPS

7
Bible Study

8
Yoga

9
Pancake 
Breakfast

10
Church

11 12
Quilters
BINGO

13
TOPS

14
Bible Study

15
Yoga

16
Pancake 
Breakfast

17
Church

18 19
Quilters
Lions?

20
TOPS

21
Bible Study

22
Yoga

23
Pancake 
Breakfast

24
Church

31
Church

25 26
Quilters
Rec Society

27 28 29
Yoga

30
Pancake 
Breakfast

Church Service 10:30 am•	
Quilters 10am-4pm•	
BINGO 6:45pm•	
Rec Society 7:00 pm	•	

Gym (M,W,F 7:30-8:30am)•	
Bible Study 7pm •	
Yoga (Ashram) Hatha 5:30 pm•	
Yoga (Ashram) Mantra & Meditation	 7pm•	
TOPS 6:30 pm•	

Special Events and Days Down the Road.

LE
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NUMBERS AT A GLANCE
Burger BarN...........................250.422.3563
Chase Saddle and Leather.........250.427.5517
Doug Ross (Property Sale)........250.422.9272
Kootenay Kwik Print.................250.489.4213
Kootenay Monument Installations....422.3414
Rake N Hoe Landscaping Ltd.....250.422.3136
Springbrook Resort...............1.877.422.3562
Victim Services........................250.427.5621 
Wasa Community Church.........250.422.3344
Wasa Building Supplies.............250.422.3123
Wasa Lake Diner......................250.422.3366
Wasa Lions (President).............250.422.3272
Wasa Lions Ground & Rental Information - 
     Ernie Kurze........................250.422.3121
Wazza Pizza............................250.422.9223



July & August Saturday Evenings 7pm•	
	 Watch for details on "Family Movie 

Night" sponsored by Wasa Community 
Church - at Wasa Lions Grounds 

August •	
No Tri-Village Buzz Newsletter 	

Every Saturday in  August•	
	 9-11:30 am  Pancake Breakfast

September 2nd•	
	 Deadline to have your vehicle on the 	
	 list for RDEK Vehicle Round Up


